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14-7-20

Reopening Schools: the New School Day

PARENT UPDATE 3
Dear Parents,

Just a few additional provisional arrangements for the re-start of school. 
SCHOOL DINNERS
The Education Authority has issued this information in relation to Free School Meals & Uniform Grant: 
Current Eligible Families: Parents who are currently in receipt of support for the 19/20 school year will receive a pre-populated application form from the EA which they are required to complete and return as soon as possible to avoid any delays. Forms to begin arriving week beginning 6 July 2020.

New applicants: This year we (the EA) have also introduced a new online application form for new applicants. Parents will be required to complete the form and upload supporting documentation to verify they are in receipt of one of the qualifying benefits. Both the paper-based form and online form are accessible from the EA website https://www.eani.org.uk/financial-help/free-school-meals 

If you have any questions or require help with the form, contact the EA by email 
MealsandUniforms-Armagh@eani.org.uk 
I encourage all of you who are eligible to apply for this very worthwhile grant. Please feel free to contact me (phone or email) if you are having difficulty getting support from the EA.
UNIFORM
In Parent Update 1, you were provided with details of a change in school uniform to allow pupils to participate in PE without getting change. Guidance from the Department of Education encourages parents to wash uniforms as often as possible, even daily. The uniform for the new school year will make washing easier (and reduce the amount of ironing required!). After consideration, it has been decided that this uniform will remain in place for the whole of the school year – i.e. it will not be reviewed at mid-term break. A reminder of the uniform is below.
· Plain black leggings / track bottoms (do not have to be school tracksuit bottoms)

· Yellow polo shirt

· Black, crested school sweatshirt

· Trainers (black or predominantly black)
ARRIVAL TIMES
From 1 September, to reduce congestion, families will be allocated ONE of three arrival times

8.25am                    8.40am                            8.55am

Some parents have already been in touch regarding a preferred drop off time to facilitate them getting to work. This is useful as it will reduce the number of children needing to access Early Birds (8am drop off) as we need to keep Early Birds numbers to a minimum. If you will require a particular drop off time for your child / children, please email me on the email address at the end of the letter before Friday 24 July. Please state clearly in your email why you need that specific time. Please be assured that all members of a family, regardless of which class they are in, will have the same drop off time. 
TOILETS
For the last 3½ months, the toilets in school have been gender-neutral. This has worked extremely well. Please be assured:

· Children will access the toilets individually or in pairs during the school day

· Each class will have a specific toilet area assigned to them

· All children will use a cubicle when going to the toilet; urinals in what were previously boys’ toilets will not be in use at all
· Consideration will be given to assigning cubicles in a toilet area to girls and boys
BEHAVIOUR
Good behaviour and good manners are always high priority in Hart Memorial Primary School. With the ongoing health situation, and the changes we are having to implement to procedures and protocols in school as a result, good behaviour and consideration for others – pupils and staff – are at a premium. The guidance from the Department of Education states: the Behaviour policy should be reviewed to ensure it covers Covid-19 related incidents and should make provision for the school to be able to sanction, up to and including exclusion, pupils who wilfully refuse to adhere to arrangements of social distancing and deliberately cough or spit at pupils or staff, putting them at risk.

In light of this, it is imperative that you speak to your child prior to school re-start about the standard of behaviour you expect from him/her whilst in school. This would be very much appreciated, will help to keep everyone safe, and ensure a quiet, calm and enjoyable new school year.
Remember that you can contact me by email or phone (except from 27 July - 7 August) if you have any pressing concerns or queries. (
Very best wishes and enjoy the summer,

J Shipley

Principal

jshipley527@c2kni.net

